
Moscrop Secondary Student Bulletin 
moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/  burnabyschools.ca 

 
Friday, December 1, 2017 Day 2 Periods:  5 6 7 8 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 
 

 
 
 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Ingratiate. Bring oneself into favor or good graces of another, especially by deliberate effort. “She soon 
ingratiated herself with her new boss.” 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
GRADE 12's - GRAD GOWN MEASUREMENTS: 
The following grade 12 students have not yet had their height measured/recorded for their grad gown.  Please see Ms. Vancic 
in Student Services ASAP: 
 
Chan, Jasper 
Chu, Jedidiah 
Dermanschi, Alex 
Gomes, Seal 
Kuo, Zachary 
Liu, Gordon 
Ma, Taedy 

MacKillop, William 
Manohara, Vyshu 
Mar, Jared 
Mehra, Naman 
Moya, Carmen 
Nenadic, Aleksandar 
Quan, Matthew 

Ramos Gomez, Cesar 
Ramos Gutierrez, Gustavo 
Adonay 
Rivera, Roman III 
Sakoor, Natasha 
Shiu, Ellie 
Shukur, Nuraddin 

Slavnic, Danilo 
Stimpson, Reid 
Swingle, Christopher 
Tonon, Elena 
Yang, Chen 
Zheng, Kenneth 
Zhu, Brandon 

 
VEGAN GOODIES – FUNDRAISER FOR FURBEARERS.  Come to the foyer this week at lunch to buy some vegan baked 
goods!  We have lemon curd bars, banana bread, cookies, and more!  All profits will go to the Furbearers.  Mr. T 
 
AGENDA PLANNERS.  We have received a few more Agenda Planners.  If you have paid the student activity fee and have 
not received a planner, please ask for one at the office. 
 
HO! HO! HO!  Tis the season for Moscrop’s annual Christmas card contest hosted by our Fine Arts Council.  Create a 
stunning holiday card and submit it to moscropfineart@gmail.com or send it to Room 124.  Deadline is December 1.  Prize is a 
gift card to an art store!  Mr. Botting 
 
GRAD PHOTOS AT ARTONA STUDIO FROM DECEMBER 9TH TO 12TH 
Grade 12’s must sign up for a grad photo session in order to be in the Yearbook and on the Year End Composite.  Please 
book your photo session at:  https://artona.com/.  Type in: Ecole Secondaire Moscrop in the search window.  Book your photo 
session as soon as possible.  If you have any concerns or questions you can contact Ms. Watson, Vice Principal, 
at Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca or 604-296-6895. 
 
SCHOOL PLAY NEWS: One more day has been added to the audition schedule:  December 7th.  Please sign up soon 
(outside of the Drama room) if you want to be considered for a part. The cast list should be posted by Monday December 11th. 
There will be a short meeting of EVERYONE planning to be involved onstage, backstage, stage management, design and 
assistant directing after school on December 13. Then we won’t meet again until after Winter break. Questions?  Ask Ms. 
MacLean 
 
UBC APPLICATION DEADLINES. 
Grade 12 students should note the following UBC deadlines for September 2018 admission: 
December 1, 2017: 

• Early Admission deadline 
• Major Entrance Scholarship deadline 
• Centennial Scholars Entrance Award deadline 

January 15, 2018: 
• Regular admission deadline 
• International Major Entrance Scholarship deadline 
• Outstanding International Student Award deadline 

 
 
VOLUNTEER 
 
SHADBOLT CENTRE IS SEEKING ONE-DAY SPECIAL EVENT VOLUNTEERS for the upcoming Seasonal Celebration 
event at Shadbolt Centre!  This year’s theme is “Tis the Season to be Cozy – a Seasonal Celebration with an old-fashioned 
twist.”  Volunteers can help in a variety of fun and unique positions, as we will need help in a wide variety of free workshops:  
wooden toy making, rag dolls, wooden ornament decorating, old fashioned photography assistant…and more!  We also need 
help serving tea and goodies during our Christmas Tea and we are also seeking Greeters, Mulled Cider Station helpers and 
Gingerbread Lane volunteers.  Seasonal Celebration takes place on Saturday, December 9th from 3-7pm, at Shadbolt Centre 
for the Arts in Burnaby.    Interested new volunteers can apply now at www.myvolunteerpage.com.  Ms. Wong 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
DO YOU LIKE FOOD DESIGN?  Join us to make some chocolate and whip cream croissants!  Interact club will be making 
them in Rm 329 after school on Dec 4th and 5th to fundraise to support people with eyesight impairment in Ghana.  All 
volunteers get free hot chocolate & marshmallows.  Hope to see ya there!  Ms. S. Wong 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/
mailto:moscropfineart@gmail.com
https://artona.com/
mailto:Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca
http://www.myvolunteerpage.com/


Moscrop Secondary Student Bulletin 
moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/  burnabyschools.ca 

 
Monday, December 4, 2017 Day 1 Periods:  1 2 3 4 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 
 

 
 
 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Futile. Incapable of producing any useful result; pointless. “All of his attempts to rectify the situation proved futile.” 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
NEW!  HO HO HO!  From December 4-8th come to the foyer at lunch to pre-order coffee bags for only $15 to 
fundraise for the French Immersion 9/10 trip in the New Year.  Perfect for family, friends and teachers.  Great 
Stocking Stuffers!  Ms. Bacot 
 
GRADE 12's - GRAD GOWN MEASUREMENTS: 
The following grade 12 students have not yet had their height measured/recorded for their grad gown.  Please 
see Ms. Vancic in Student Services ASAP: 
 
Chan, Jasper 
Chu, Jedidiah 
Dermanschi, Alex 
Gomes, Seal 
Kuo, Zachary 
Liu, Gordon 
Ma, Taedy 

MacKillop, William 
Manohara, Vyshu 
Mar, Jared 
Mehra, Naman 
Moya, Carmen 
Nenadic, Aleksandar 
Quan, Matthew 

Ramos Gomez, Cesar 
Ramos Gutierrez, Gustavo 
Adonay 
Rivera, Roman III 
Sakoor, Natasha 
Shiu, Ellie 
Shukur, Nuraddin 

Slavnic, Danilo 
Stimpson, Reid 
Swingle, Christopher 
Tonon, Elena 
Yang, Chen 
Zheng, Kenneth 
Zhu, Brandon 

 
 
AGENDA PLANNERS.  We have received a few more Agenda Planners.  If you have paid the student activity fee 
and have not received a planner, please ask for one at the office. 
 
GRAD PHOTOS AT ARTONA STUDIO FROM DECEMBER 9TH TO 12TH 
Grade 12’s must sign up for a grad photo session in order to be in the Yearbook and on the Year End Composite.  
Please book your photo session at:  https://artona.com/.  Type in: Ecole Secondaire Moscrop in the search 
window.  Book your photo session as soon as possible.  If you have any concerns or questions you can contact 
Ms. Watson, Vice Principal, at Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca or 604-296-6895. 
 
SCHOOL PLAY NEWS: One more day has been added to the audition schedule:  December 7th.  Please sign up 
soon (outside of the Drama room) if you want to be considered for a part. The cast list should be posted by 
Monday December 11th. There will be a short meeting of EVERYONE planning to be involved onstage, 
backstage, stage management, design and assistant directing after school on December 13. Then we won’t meet 
again until after Winter break. Questions?  Ask Ms. MacLean 
 
UBC APPLICATION DEADLINES. 
Grade 12 students should note the following UBC deadlines for September 2018 admission: 
January 15, 2018: 

• Regular admission deadline 
• International Major Entrance Scholarship deadline 
• Outstanding International Student Award deadline 

 
 
VOLUNTEER 
 
SHADBOLT CENTRE IS SEEKING ONE-DAY SPECIAL EVENT VOLUNTEERS for the upcoming Seasonal 
Celebration event at Shadbolt Centre!  This year’s theme is “Tis the Season to be Cozy – a Seasonal Celebration 
with an old-fashioned twist.”  Volunteers can help in a variety of fun and unique positions, as we will need help in 
a wide variety of free workshops:  wooden toy making, rag dolls, wooden ornament decorating, old fashioned 
photography assistant…and more!  We also need help serving tea and goodies during our Christmas Tea and we 
are also seeking Greeters, Mulled Cider Station helpers and Gingerbread Lane volunteers.  Seasonal Celebration 
takes place on Saturday, December 9th from 3-7pm, at Shadbolt Centre for the Arts in Burnaby.    Interested new 
volunteers can apply now at www.myvolunteerpage.com.  Ms. Wong 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
DO YOU LIKE FOOD DESIGN?  Join us to make some chocolate and whip cream croissants!  Interact club will 
be making them in Rm 329 after school today Dec 4th and 5th to fundraise to support people with eyesight 
impairment in Ghana.  All volunteers get free hot chocolate & marshmallows.  Hope to see ya there!  Ms. S. Wong 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/
https://artona.com/
mailto:Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca
http://www.myvolunteerpage.com/


Moscrop Secondary Student Bulletin 
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Tuesday, December 5, 2017 Day 2 Periods:  5 6 7 8 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 
 

 
 
 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Licentious. Promiscuous and unprincipled. Lacking moral discipline. “The judge treated her in a most 
licentious manner.” 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
NEW!  "IN-SCHOOL" SERVICE HOURS RECORD:  In-School Service Hours Record for the month of 
November is due.  Please hand in your Service Hours Record (green form) to Ms. Clements in the 
Office.  Make sure that your name is legible otherwise you run the risk of not getting credit for the 
service.  Service Hours Record must be submitted MONTHLY.  Forms are available at the Office. 
Ms. Clements 
 
 
NEW!  IT’S BEGINNING TO SOUND A LOT LIKE CHRISTMAS!  Moscrop Music Dept is putting on a 
winter concert on December 11 at the Michael J. Fox Theatre.  Enjoy an evening full of festive music 
featuring our bands, orchestra, choir and chamber choir!  Come down to the foyer Dec 4-8 and pre-
order some tickets!  $12 for adults, $7 for students.  Happy holidays and we hope to see you there! 
Ms. Rundell 
 
 
NEW!  I DON’T WANT A LOT FOR CHRISTMAS…there is just one thing I need…AND THAT’S A 
CHRISTMAS GRAM!  What’s a Christmas-gram, you ask?  It’s a musical telegram that will be delivered 
to your friend’s class by Moscrop Carollers!  To order, come down to the foyer on December 11-15 at 
lunch.  $3 per gram.  Ms. Rundell 
 
 
HO HO HO! 
From December 4-8th come to the foyer at lunch to pre-order coffee bags for only $15 to fundraise for 
the French Immersion 9/10 trip in the New Year.  Perfect for family, friends and teachers.  Great 
Stocking Stuffers!  Ms. Bacot 
 
 
AGENDA PLANNERS.  We have received a few more Agenda Planners.  If you have paid the student 
activity fee and have not received a planner, please ask for one at the office. 
 
 
GRAD PHOTOS AT ARTONA STUDIO FROM DECEMBER 9TH TO 12TH 
Grade 12’s must sign up for a grad photo session in order to be in the Yearbook and on the Year End 
Composite.  Please book your photo session at:  https://artona.com/.  Type in: Ecole Secondaire 
Moscrop in the search window.  Book your photo session as soon as possible.  If you have any 
concerns or questions you can contact Ms. Watson, Vice Principal, at Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca or 
604-296-6895 ext. 3. 
 
 
SCHOOL PLAY NEWS: One more day has been added to the audition schedule:  December 7th.  
Please sign up soon (outside of the Drama room) if you want to be considered for a part. The cast list 
should be posted by Monday December 11th. There will be a short meeting of EVERYONE planning to 
be involved onstage, backstage, stage management, design and assistant directing after school on 
December 13. Then we won’t meet again until after Winter break. Questions?  Ask Ms. MacLean 
 
 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/
https://artona.com/
mailto:Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca


 
UBC APPLICATION DEADLINES. 
Grade 12 students should note the following UBC deadlines for September 2018 admission: 
January 15, 2018: 

• Regular admission deadline 
• International Major Entrance Scholarship deadline 
• Outstanding International Student Award deadline 

 
 
VOLUNTEER 
 
SHADBOLT CENTRE IS SEEKING ONE-DAY SPECIAL EVENT VOLUNTEERS for the upcoming 
Seasonal Celebration event at Shadbolt Centre!  This year’s theme is “Tis the Season to be Cozy – a 
Seasonal Celebration with an old-fashioned twist.”  Volunteers can help in a variety of fun and unique 
positions, as we will need help in a wide variety of free workshops:  wooden toy making, rag dolls, 
wooden ornament decorating, old fashioned photography assistant…and more!  We also need help 
serving tea and goodies during our Christmas Tea and we are also seeking Greeters, Mulled Cider 
Station helpers and Gingerbread Lane volunteers.  Seasonal Celebration takes place on Saturday, 
December 9th from 3-7pm, at Shadbolt Centre for the Arts in Burnaby.    Interested new volunteers can 
apply now at www.myvolunteerpage.com.  Ms. C. Wong 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
NEW!  DO YOU HAVE A CLOSET FULL OF CLOTHES that you never wear?  Donate your gently 
used clothes to the sleep tight winter clothing drive for Covenant House!  We will be collecting clothes 
during lunch in the foyer from December 11-15.  Each article of clothing is one draw for a chance to win 
1 of 2 $10 Metrotown Gift card.  Ms. Vancic 
 
 
DO YOU LIKE FOOD DESIGN?  Join us to make some chocolate and whip cream croissants!  Interact 
club will be making them in Rm 329 after school today Dec 5th to fundraise to support people with 
eyesight impairment in Ghana.  All volunteers get free hot chocolate & marshmallows.  Hope to see ya 
there!  Ms. S. Wong 
 
 
 

http://www.myvolunteerpage.com/


Moscrop Secondary Student Bulletin 
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Wednesday, December 6, 2017 Day 1 Periods:  1 2 3 4 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 
 

 
 
 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Avuncular. Kind and friendly toward a younger or less experienced person. “An avuncular 
manner.” Of or relating to an uncle. 

 
GENERAL 
 
NEW!  TRUTH AND RECONCILIATION DAY If you are interested in helping out with 
Moscrop's Truth and Reconciliation Day in January please attend a meeting on December 11th 
at lunch in portable 1. Hope to see you there.  Ms. Vissers 
 
NEW!  Student workshop – Nov 30, 2017 
Could the following students please send Ms. Shahidi a digital copy of your report from our 
workshop on Nov 30th: Jun Woo Lee, Sarra Pirmohamed, Joshua Ho and Kyle Kirchmaier.  
Questions please see Ms. Shahidi in room 332. 
 
"IN-SCHOOL" SERVICE HOURS RECORD:  In-School Service Hours Record for the month 
of November is due.  Please hand in your Service Hours Record (green form) to Ms. Clements 
in the Office.  Make sure that your name is legible otherwise you run the risk of not getting 
credit for the service.  Service Hours Record must be submitted MONTHLY.  Forms are 
available at the Office. Ms. Clements 
 
IT’S BEGINNING TO SOUND A LOT LIKE CHRISTMAS!  Moscrop Music Dept is putting on a 
winter concert on December 11 at the Michael J. Fox Theatre.  Enjoy an evening full of festive 
music featuring our bands, orchestra, choir and chamber choir!  Come down to the foyer Dec 
4-8 and pre-order some tickets!  $12 for adults, $7 for students.  Happy holidays and we hope 
to see you there! Ms. Rundell 
 
I DON’T WANT A LOT FOR CHRISTMAS…there is just one thing I need…AND THAT’S A 
CHRISTMAS GRAM!  What’s a Christmas-gram, you ask?  It’s a musical telegram that will be 
delivered to your friend’s class by Moscrop Carollers!  To order, come down to the foyer on 
December 11-15 at lunch.  $3 per gram.  Ms. Rundell 
 
HO HO HO! 
From December 4-8th come to the foyer at lunch to pre-order coffee bags for only $15 to 
fundraise for the French Immersion 9/10 trip in the New Year.  Perfect for family, friends and 
teachers.  Great Stocking Stuffers!  Ms. Bacot 
 
AGENDA PLANNERS.  We have received a few more Agenda Planners.  If you have paid the 
student activity fee and have not received a planner, please ask for one at the office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/


GRAD PHOTOS AT ARTONA STUDIO FROM DECEMBER 9TH TO 12TH 
Grade 12’s must sign up for a grad photo session in order to be in the Yearbook and on the 
Year End Composite.  Please book your photo session at:  https://artona.com/.  Type in: Ecole 
Secondaire Moscrop in the search window.  Book your photo session as soon as possible.  If 
you have any concerns or questions you can contact Ms. Watson, Vice Principal, 
at Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca or 604-296-6895 ext. 3. 
 
SCHOOL PLAY NEWS: One more day has been added to the audition schedule:  December 
7th.  Please sign up soon (outside of the Drama room) if you want to be considered for a part. 
The cast list should be posted by Monday December 11th. There will be a short meeting of 
EVERYONE planning to be involved onstage, backstage, stage management, design and 
assistant directing after school on December 13. Then we won’t meet again until after Winter 
break. Questions?  Ask Ms. MacLean 
 
UBC APPLICATION DEADLINES. 
Grade 12 students should note the following UBC deadlines for September 2018 admission: 
January 15, 2018: 

• Regular admission deadline 
• International Major Entrance Scholarship deadline 
• Outstanding International Student Award deadline 

 
 
VOLUNTEER 
 
SHADBOLT CENTRE IS SEEKING ONE-DAY SPECIAL EVENT VOLUNTEERS for the 
upcoming Seasonal Celebration event at Shadbolt Centre!  This year’s theme is “Tis the 
Season to be Cozy – a Seasonal Celebration with an old-fashioned twist.”  Volunteers can help 
in a variety of fun and unique positions, as we will need help in a wide variety of free 
workshops:  wooden toy making, rag dolls, wooden ornament decorating, old fashioned 
photography assistant…and more!  We also need help serving tea and goodies during our 
Christmas Tea and we are also seeking Greeters, Mulled Cider Station helpers and 
Gingerbread Lane volunteers.  Seasonal Celebration takes place on Saturday, December 9th 
from 3-7pm, at Shadbolt Centre for the Arts in Burnaby.    Interested new volunteers can apply 
now at www.myvolunteerpage.com.  Ms. C. Wong 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
NEW!  MOSCROP LEO CLUB is hosting a Christmas hot chocolate sale at the Multi next 
week during lunch, from Dec 11 – Dec 15th.  Ms. Clowers 
 
DO YOU HAVE A CLOSET FULL OF CLOTHES that you never wear?  Donate your gently 
used clothes to the sleep tight winter clothing drive for Covenant House!  We will be collecting 
clothes during lunch in the foyer from December 11-15.  Each article of clothing is one draw for 
a chance to win 1 of 2 $10 Metrotown Gift card.  Ms. Vancic 
 
 

https://artona.com/
mailto:Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca
http://www.myvolunteerpage.com/
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Thursday, December 7, 2017 Day 2 Periods:  5 6 7 8 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 
 

 
 
 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Ethereal. Characterized by lightness and insubstantiality; intangible. “Her fragrance lingered in 
the room. 

 
GENERAL 
 
MOSCROP LEO CLUB is hosting a Christmas hot chocolate sale at the Multi next week 
during lunch, from Dec 11 – Dec 15th.  Ms. Clowers 
 
TRUTH AND RECONCILIATION DAY If you are interested in helping out with Moscrop's Truth 
and Reconciliation Day in January please attend a meeting on December 11th at lunch in 
portable 1. Hope to see you there.  Ms. Vissers 
 
STUDENT WORKSHOP – NOV 30, 2017 
Could the following students please send Ms. Shahidi a digital copy of your report from our 
workshop on Nov 30th: Jun Woo Lee, Sarra Pirmohamed, Joshua Ho and Kyle Kirchmaier.  
Questions please see Ms. Shahidi in room 332. 
 
"IN-SCHOOL" SERVICE HOURS RECORD:  In-School Service Hours Record for the month 
of November is due.  Please hand in your Service Hours Record (green form) to Ms. Clements 
in the Office.  Make sure that your name is legible otherwise you run the risk of not getting 
credit for the service.  Service Hours Record must be submitted MONTHLY.  Forms are 
available at the Office. Ms. Clements 
 
IT’S BEGINNING TO SOUND A LOT LIKE CHRISTMAS!  Moscrop Music Dept is putting on a 
winter concert on December 11 at the Michael J. Fox Theatre.  Enjoy an evening full of festive 
music featuring our bands, orchestra, choir and chamber choir!  Come down to the foyer Dec 
4-8 and pre-order some tickets!  $12 for adults, $7 for students.  Happy holidays and we hope 
to see you there! Ms. Rundell 
 
I DON’T WANT A LOT FOR CHRISTMAS…there is just one thing I need…AND THAT’S A 
CHRISTMAS GRAM!  What’s a Christmas-gram, you ask?  It’s a musical telegram that will be 
delivered to your friend’s class by Moscrop Carollers!  To order, come down to the foyer on 
December 11-15 at lunch.  $3 per gram.  Ms. Rundell 
 
AGENDA PLANNERS.  We have received a few more Agenda Planners.  If you have paid the 
student activity fee and have not received a planner, please ask for one at the office. 
 
GRAD PHOTOS AT ARTONA STUDIO FROM DECEMBER 9TH TO 12TH 
Grade 12’s must sign up for a grad photo session in order to be in the Yearbook and on the 
Year End Composite.  Please book your photo session at:  https://artona.com/.  Type in: Ecole 
Secondaire Moscrop in the search window.  Book your photo session as soon as possible.  If 
you have any concerns or questions you can contact Ms. Watson, Vice Principal, 
at Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca or 604-296-6895 ext. 3. 
 
 
 
 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/
https://artona.com/
mailto:Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca


 
 
 
UBC APPLICATION DEADLINES. 
Grade 12 students should note the following UBC deadlines for September 2018 admission: 
January 15, 2018: 

• Regular admission deadline 
• International Major Entrance Scholarship deadline 
• Outstanding International Student Award deadline 

 
 
VOLUNTEER 
 
SHADBOLT CENTRE IS SEEKING ONE-DAY SPECIAL EVENT VOLUNTEERS for the 
upcoming Seasonal Celebration event at Shadbolt Centre!  This year’s theme is “Tis the 
Season to be Cozy – a Seasonal Celebration with an old-fashioned twist.”  Volunteers can help 
in a variety of fun and unique positions, as we will need help in a wide variety of free 
workshops:  wooden toy making, rag dolls, wooden ornament decorating, old fashioned 
photography assistant…and more!  We also need help serving tea and goodies during our 
Christmas Tea and we are also seeking Greeters, Mulled Cider Station helpers and 
Gingerbread Lane volunteers.  Seasonal Celebration takes place on Saturday, December 9th 
from 3-7pm, at Shadbolt Centre for the Arts in Burnaby.    Interested new volunteers can apply 
now at www.myvolunteerpage.com.  Ms. C. Wong 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
DO YOU HAVE A CLOSET FULL OF CLOTHES that you never wear?  Donate your gently 
used clothes to the sleep tight winter clothing drive for Covenant House!  We will be collecting 
clothes during lunch in the foyer from December 11-15.  Each article of clothing is one draw for 
a chance to win 1 of 2 $10 Metrotown Gift card.  Ms. Vancic 
 
 
ATHLETICS 
 
NEW!  DO YOU HAVE PICTURES AND/OR VIDEOS OF OUR ATHLETES? Send them 
to moscops.athletics@gmail.com and we will feature it on our social media and TV display. 
 
NEW!  BORED AT LUNCH? Come watch Basketball intramurals Monday through Thursday in 
the large gym. You might see some dunks! 
 

http://www.myvolunteerpage.com/
mailto:moscops.athletics@gmail.com
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Friday, December 8, 2017 Day 1 Periods:  1 2 3 4 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 
 

 
 
 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Assertive. Inclined to bold or confident assertion; aggressively self-assured.  
 
 
GOOD NEWS 
 
ATHLETE OF THE MONTH...NOVEMBER - November was an exciting month of sport, and there were many 
athletes who performed well, were very dedicated, and had great sportsmanship; however, some stood out from 
others. Three students were nominated for November - Athlete of the Month: congratulations to Bojana 
Kos (Grade 11), Simon Sheehan (Grade 11), Riccardo Lucheschi (Grade 12) for their nominations.  
 
Congratulations to Riccardo Lucheschi for being awarded as the Athlete of the Month for November!! 
 
Riccardo earned a Bronze medal at the swimming provincials in the 100m Freestyle. At regionals he swam in 
several events and then at provincials where he made it to the second day and had his 3rd place finish in a very 
competitive division. He took 4 buses to get there! He attended every meet and again took the bus to every 
meet to ensure he could swim. He was supportive of his teammates and always strove to improve 
himself. Several members of the team looked to him as a leader and he embraced the role with modesty. He's a 
kind, warm, dedicated student who is striving to improve himself academically, socially and in athletics. He was 
also one of the four swimmers who helped volunteer and raise money for the team swim caps. 
 
Riccardo now needs to see Mr. Spracklin in the PE Office to claim his t-shirt, Sport Chek gift card, and have 
his photo taken for the awards cabinet in the foyer. 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
NEW! RISING ABOVE - a documentary about bullying Are you interested in the topic of bullying? The Mentorship 
Program at Moscrop is taking a group of 30 Moscropians to see the Canadian documentary called Rising Above. 
The documentary has been well-received by audiences across Canada. It tells the stories of ten Canadians who 
have either been the targets of bullying or a person who bullied others in the past — their stories of hope, growth 
and courage in overcoming and rising above the challenges they faced. This will be a valuable and potentially life-
changing experience! Here are the details: 
 
Date Thursday, January 25, 2018 (Day 1) 
Time:  9:00 am to 12:00 pm 
Location:  Silvercity Metropolis at Metrotown 
Transportation:  students will be responsible for their own transportation to and from Metrotown 
Cost:  tickets are free, but there is a charge of $5.80 for optional refreshments 
Field Trip Forms: GREEN field trip forms are available from the Moscrop Main Office - spots are first come first 

served so get your form in ASAP! 
Questions? See Mrs. Loong or Ms. Quelch 
 
NEW!  SOCIALS HONOURS MEETING:  There will be a meeting Thursday, December 14th in room 333 (Ms. 
Tapia) Please attend for a check-in on progress, as well as to have any questions answered about the portfolio. 

NEW! SCHOOL PLAY NEWS: The cast list for Almost, Maine will be posted on Monday December 11th. There 
will be a compulsory, very important, you need to be there type of short meeting of EVERYONE planning to be 
involved onstage, backstage, stage management, designing and assistant directing at 3:15 in the Drama room on 
December 13. Then we won’t meet again until after Winter break. Questions? Ask Ms MacLean 

MOSCROP LEO CLUB is hosting a Christmas hot chocolate sale at the Multi next week during lunch, from Dec 
11 – Dec 15th.  Ms. Clowers 
 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/


TRUTH AND RECONCILIATION DAY If you are interested in helping out with Moscrop's Truth and Reconciliation 
Day in January please attend a meeting on December 11th at lunch in portable 1. Hope to see you there. 
Ms. Vissers 
 
STUDENT WORKSHOP – NOV 30, 2017:  Could the following students please send Ms. Shahidi a digital copy of 
your report from our workshop on Nov 30th:  Jun Woo Lee, Sarra Pirmohamed, Joshua Ho and Kyle Kirchmaier.  
Questions please see Ms. Shahidi in room 332. 
 
"IN-SCHOOL" SERVICE HOURS RECORD:  In-School Service Hours Record for the month of November is 
due.  Please hand in your Service Hours Record (green form) to Ms. Clements in the Office.  Make sure that your 
name is legible otherwise you run the risk of not getting credit for the service.  Service Hours Record must be 
submitted MONTHLY.  Forms are available at the Office. Ms. Clements 
 
IT’S BEGINNING TO SOUND A LOT LIKE CHRISTMAS!  Moscrop Music Dept is putting on a winter concert on 
December 11 at the Michael J. Fox Theatre.  Enjoy an evening full of festive music featuring our bands, orchestra, 
choir and chamber choir!  Come down to the foyer Dec 4-8 and pre-order some tickets!  $12 for adults, $7 for 
students.  Happy holidays and we hope to see you there! Ms. Rundell 
 
AGENDA PLANNERS.  We have received a few more Agenda Planners.  If you have paid the student activity fee 
and have not received a planner, please ask for one at the office. 
 
GRAD PHOTOS AT ARTONA STUDIO FROM DECEMBER 9TH TO 12TH 
Grade 12’s must sign up for a grad photo session in order to be in the Yearbook and on the Year End Composite.  
Please book your photo session at:  https://artona.com/.  Type in: Ecole Secondaire Moscrop in the search 
window.  Book your photo session as soon as possible.  If you have any concerns or questions you can contact 
Ms. Watson, Vice Principal, at Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca or 604-296-6895 ext. 3. 
 
UBC APPLICATION DEADLINES. 
Grade 12 students should note the following UBC deadlines for September 2018 admission: 
January 15, 2018: 

• Regular admission deadline 
• International Major Entrance Scholarship deadline 
• Outstanding International Student Award deadline 

 
 
VOLUNTEER 
 
SHADBOLT CENTRE IS SEEKING ONE-DAY SPECIAL EVENT VOLUNTEERS for the upcoming Seasonal 
Celebration event at Shadbolt Centre!  This year’s theme is “Tis the Season to be Cozy – a Seasonal Celebration 
with an old-fashioned twist.”  Volunteers can help in a variety of fun and unique positions, as we will need help in 
a wide variety of free workshops:  wooden toy making, rag dolls, wooden ornament decorating, old fashioned 
photography assistant…and more!  We also need help serving tea and goodies during our Christmas Tea and we 
are also seeking Greeters, Mulled Cider Station helpers and Gingerbread Lane volunteers.  Seasonal Celebration 
takes place on Saturday, December 9th from 3-7pm, at Shadbolt Centre for the Arts in Burnaby.    Interested new 
volunteers can apply now at www.myvolunteerpage.com.  Ms. C. Wong 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
NEW!  WHAT’S GOOD, MOSCROP?  MENTAL HEALTH CLUB will be hosting a guest speaker on Dec 14th, 
Thursday to talk about resounding mental health issues within our community.  The presentation will be held in 
room 337, Mr. Stemo’s.  Spots are limited, so make sure you sign up outside the room and have a chance to be 
drawn in the raffle!  Mr. Stemo 
 
DO YOU HAVE A CLOSET FULL OF CLOTHES that you never wear?  Donate your gently used clothes to the 
sleep tight winter clothing drive for Covenant House!  We will be collecting clothes during lunch in the foyer from 
December 11-15.  Each article of clothing is one draw for a chance to win 1 of 2 $10 Metrotown Gift card.  
Ms. Vancic 
 
 
ATHLETICS 
 
DO YOU HAVE PICTURES AND/OR VIDEOS OF OUR ATHLETES? Send them 
to moscops.athletics@gmail.com and we will feature it on our social media and TV display. 
 
BORED AT LUNCH? Come watch Basketball intramurals Monday through Thursday in the large gym. You might 
see some dunks! 
 

https://artona.com/
mailto:Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca
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Tuesday, December 12, 2017 Day 1 Periods:  1 2 3 4 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 

 
 

 
 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Acrid.  Having an irritatingly strong and unpleasant taste or smell. Angry and bitter. 
 
 
GOOD NEWS 
 
Congratulations to Grade 12 student, Rachel Chen, for being chosen by the Burnaby Rotary Club for their 
"Adventure in Film" programme.  These adventures take place throughout the country and are an opportunity for 
youth to showcase their talent, learn from industry professionals and an opportunity to further career 
opportunities.  Way to go Rachel. 
 
 
GENERAL 
 

 
 
 
NEW!  WITH THE PURCHASE OF THE YEARBOOK, get the chance to be entered into 1 of 3 weekly draws for 
a Moscrop hoodie!  Make your payments this week, at the office or online.  Enter the draw by emailing your 
receipt to Mssyrbook@gmail.com or dropping it off in the tray by the office.  Mr. Robinson 

NEW!  LIBRARY VOLUNTEERS.  Please meet in the Learning Commons (Library) at the beginning of lunch 
on Friday, December 15th for a yearbook photo.  Thanks! Ms. Callister 

TIS THE SEASON FOR CARDS!  The Fine Arts Council will be selling Christmas cards in the foyer from 
December 11-15 for a dollar each or 10 for $12.  Order them for pick up in the following week.  Mr. Botting 
 
SOCIALS HONOURS MEETING:  There will be a meeting Thursday, December 14th in Ms. Tapia’s room 
333. Please attend for a check-in on progress, as well as to have any questions answered about the portfolio. 
 
AGENDA PLANNERS.  We have received a few more Agenda Planners.  If you have paid the student activity fee 
and have not received a planner, please ask for one at the office. 
 
"IN-SCHOOL" SERVICE HOURS RECORD:  In-School Service Hours Record for the month of November is 
due.  Please hand in your Service Hours Record (green form) to Ms. Clements in the Office.  Make sure that your 
name is legible otherwise you run the risk of not getting credit for the service.  Service Hours Record must be 
submitted MONTHLY.  Forms are available at the Office. Ms. Clements 
 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/
mailto:Mssyrbook@gmail.com


CANDYGRAMS AND GIFT WRAPPING 
Pre-order Candygrams in the foyer from December 11th to 15th.  Delivery will be December 18th during blocks 3 
and 4.  Gift wrapping will also be in the foyer.  Thank you for your support!  Grad Council / Ms. Bacot. 
 
1 Candygram (1bag)........... $4.00 
2 Candygrams (2bags)........ $7.00 
 
GIFT WRAPPING 
Average sized gifts............. $4.00 each gift 
Large sized gifts................. $4.00 each gift 
Any sized gift with a purchase of a candygram... $3.00 each 
 
RISING ABOVE - a documentary about bullying.  Are you interested in the topic of bullying? The Mentorship 
Program at Moscrop is taking a group of 30 Moscropians to see the Canadian documentary called Rising Above. 
The documentary has been well-received by audiences across Canada. It tells the stories of ten Canadians who 
have either been the targets of bullying or a person who bullied others in the past — their stories of hope, growth 
and courage in overcoming and rising above the challenges they faced. This will be a valuable and potentially life-
changing experience! Here are the details: 
 
Date Thursday, January 25, 2018 (Day 1) 
Time:  9:00 am to 12:00 pm 
Location:  Silvercity Metropolis at Metrotown 
Transportation:  students will be responsible for their own transportation to and from Metrotown 
Cost:  tickets are free, but there is a charge of $5.80 for optional refreshments 
Field Trip Forms: GREEN field trip forms are available from the Moscrop Main Office - spots are first come first 

served so get your form in ASAP! 
Questions? See Mrs. Loong or Ms. Quelch 
 
SCHOOL PLAY NEWS:  The cast list for Almost, Maine will be posted today Monday December 11th.  There will 
be a compulsory, very important, you need to be there type of short meeting of EVERYONE planning to be 
involved onstage, backstage, stage management, designing and assistant directing at 3:15 in the Drama room on 
December 13.  Then we won’t meet again until after Winter break. Questions?  Ask Ms MacLean 
 
GRAD PHOTOS AT ARTONA STUDIO FROM DECEMBER 9TH TO 12TH 
Grade 12’s must sign up for a grad photo session in order to be in the Yearbook and on the Year End Composite.  
Please book your photo session at:  https://artona.com/.  Type in: Ecole Secondaire Moscrop in the search 
window.  Book your photo session as soon as possible.  If you have any concerns or questions you can contact 
Ms. Watson, Vice Principal, at Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca or 604-296-6895 ext. 3. 
 
UBC APPLICATION DEADLINES. 
Grade 12 students should note the following UBC deadlines for September 2018 admission: 
January 15, 2018: 

• Regular admission deadline 
• International Major Entrance Scholarship deadline 
• Outstanding International Student Award deadline 

 
 
CLUBS 
 
MOSCROP LEO CLUB is hosting a Christmas hot chocolate sale at the multi this week during lunch, from Dec 11 
– Dec 15th.  Ms. Clowers. 
 
WHAT’S GOOD, MOSCROP?  MENTAL HEALTH CLUB will be hosting a guest speaker on Thursday Dec 14th, 
to talk about resounding mental health issues within our community.  The presentation will be held in Mr. Stemo’s 
room 337.  Spots are limited, so make sure you sign up outside the room and have a chance to be drawn in the 
raffle!  Mr. Stemo 
 
 
ATHLETICS 
 
DO YOU HAVE PICTURES AND/OR VIDEOS OF OUR ATHLETES? Send them 
to moscops.athletics@gmail.com and we will feature it on our social media and TV display. 
 
BORED AT LUNCH? Come watch Basketball intramurals Monday through Thursday in the large gym. You might 
see some dunks! 

https://artona.com/
mailto:Heather.Watson@sd41.bc.ca
mailto:moscops.athletics@gmail.com
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Tuesday, December 13, 2017 Day 2 Periods:  5 6 7 8 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 

 
 

 
 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Nescient.  Lacking knowledge; ignorant.  “His nescience of the topic was obvious. 
 
 
GOOD NEWS 
 
Music department had a wonderful concert last night at Michael J. Fox Theatre.  Congratulations to all the 
music students who performed so beautifully.  A special Thank you to all who came out to support us! 
 
Congratulations to Grade 12 student, Rachel Chen, for being chosen by the Burnaby Rotary Club for their 
"Adventure in Film" programme.  These adventures take place throughout the country and are an opportunity for 
youth to showcase their talent, learn from industry professionals and an opportunity to further career 
opportunities.  Way to go Rachel. 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
NEW!  ATTENTION ALL GRADS.  Grad quotes are due January 12th.  Please start thinking about how you want 
to be remembered.  Check the yearbook Facebook page for details on where to send them or drop them with 
Shawn in room 119 on day 1’s.  There is an 80 word maximum so be clever and be concise.  Ask Rayyan or Mika 
if you have any questions.  Mr. Robinson 

NEW!  INTERESTED IN A CAREER IN MEDICINE.  Want the chance to find out more about what Medical 
school is like?  Or what your options are?  Have some questions you wish you could ask someone who is IN the 
process?  Well, this is your chance!  One of Moscrop's very own past grads is coming out to talk about his 
experiences and knowledge about being in Medical school and giving you a chance to ask any questions that you 
might have.  Ms. Dato 

When: Wednesday, December 20th at lunch (11:35 - 12:15) 
Where: In room 326 
Who: anyone who is interested, of any grade, with priority going to grade 11s and 12s  

How do you sign up?:  enter your name, grade & info on this google 
form link:  https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_v
Ng/viewform?usp=sf_link 

SPACE IS LIMITED TO 30 - sign up quick.  If there is still space, walk-ins will be welcome. 
 
DO YOU LOVE TO WRITE?  Talk to your teacher about writing a story or poem for this year’s WORDS WRITING 
PROJECT.  It might be chosen to be printed in the 2017/18 WORDS Anthology!  Submit your written work to your 
teacher by February 15, 2018. 
 
WITH THE PURCHASE OF THE YEARBOOK, get the chance to be entered into 1 of 3 weekly draws for a 
Moscrop hoodie!  Make your payments this week, at the office or online.  Enter the draw by emailing your receipt 
to Mssyrbook@gmail.com or dropping it off in the tray by the office.  Mr. Robinson 

LIBRARY VOLUNTEERS.  Please meet in the Learning Commons (Library) at the beginning of lunch on Friday, 
December 15th for a yearbook photo.  Thanks! Ms. Callister 

TIS THE SEASON FOR CARDS!  The Fine Arts Council will be selling Christmas cards in the foyer from 
December 11-15 for a dollar each or 10 for $12.  Order them for pick up in the following week.  Mr. Botting 
 
SOCIALS HONOURS MEETING:  There will be a meeting Thursday, December 14th in Ms. Tapia’s room 
333. Please attend for a check-in on progress, as well as to have any questions answered about the portfolio. 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:Mssyrbook@gmail.com


AGENDA PLANNERS.  We have received a few more Agenda Planners.  If you have paid the student activity fee 
and have not received a planner, please ask for one at the office. 
 
"IN-SCHOOL" SERVICE HOURS RECORD:  In-School Service Hours Record for the month of November is 
due.  Please hand in your Service Hours Record (green form) to Ms. Clements in the Office.  Make sure that your 
name is legible otherwise you run the risk of not getting credit for the service.  Service Hours Record must be 
submitted MONTHLY.  Forms are available at the Office. Ms. Clements 
 
SCHOOL PLAY NEWS:  The cast list for Almost, Maine will be posted today Monday December 11th.  There will 
be a compulsory, very important, you need to be there type of short meeting of EVERYONE planning to be 
involved onstage, backstage, stage management, designing and assistant directing at 3:15 in the Drama room 
today December 13.  Then we won’t meet again until after Winter break. Questions?  Ask Ms. MacLean 
 
CANDYGRAMS AND GIFT WRAPPING 
Pre-order Candygrams in the foyer from December 11th to 15th.  Delivery will be December 18th during blocks 3 
and 4.  Gift wrapping will also be in the foyer.  Thank you for your support!  Grad Council / Ms. Bacot. 
1 Candygram (1bag)........... $4.00 
2 Candygrams (2bags)........ $7.00 
 
GIFT WRAPPING 
Average sized gifts............. $4.00 each gift 
Large sized gifts................. $4.00 each gift 
Any sized gift with a purchase of a candygram... $3.00 each 
 
RISING ABOVE - a documentary about bullying.  Are you interested in the topic of bullying? The Mentorship 
Program at Moscrop is taking a group of 30 Moscropians to see the Canadian documentary called Rising Above. 
The documentary has been well-received by audiences across Canada. It tells the stories of ten Canadians who 
have either been the targets of bullying or a person who bullied others in the past — their stories of hope, growth 
and courage in overcoming and rising above the challenges they faced. This will be a valuable and potentially life-
changing experience! Here are the details: 
 
Date Thursday, January 25, 2018 (Day 1) 
Time:  9:00 am to 12:00 pm 
Location:  Silvercity Metropolis at Metrotown 
Transportation:  students will be responsible for their own transportation to and from Metrotown 
Cost:  tickets are free, but there is a charge of $5.80 for optional refreshments 
Field Trip Forms: GREEN field trip forms are available from the Moscrop Main Office - spots are first come first 

served so get your form in ASAP! 
Questions? See Mrs. Loong or Ms. Quelch 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
MOSCROP LEO CLUB is hosting a Christmas hot chocolate sale at the multi this week during lunch, from Dec 11 
– Dec 15th.  Ms. Clowers. 
 
WHAT’S GOOD, MOSCROP?  MENTAL HEALTH CLUB will be hosting a guest speaker on Thursday Dec 14th, 
to talk about resounding mental health issues within our community.  The presentation will be held in Mr. Stemo’s 
room 337.  Spots are limited, so make sure you sign up outside the room and have a chance to be drawn in the 
raffle!  Mr. Stemo 
 
 
ATHLETICS 
 
BORED AT LUNCH? Come watch Basketball intramurals Monday through Thursday in the large gym. You might 
see some dunks! 
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Thursday, December 14, 2017 Day 1 Periods:  1 2 3 4 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 
 

 
 

WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Irascible.  Characterized by or arising from anger. (Of a person)  Easily made angry. 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
NEW!  PATINAGE DE NOËL!  
CPF Burnaby Chapter is pleased to invite everyone to a Family Christmas Skate with Bonhomme et le père Noël! 
 
samedi 16 décembre 2017 
12:30 – 1:45pm 
Winterfest Rink at Canlan Ice Sports 
Burnaby 8 Rinks 
6501 Sprott Street, Burnaby 
 
Join Santa and Bonhomme for skating, music and light refreshments! 
Everyone is welcome - no French required! 
Admission: $3 per skater (Free for CPF Burnaby members!) 
Bring your own skates and helmet (or rent $4 skates, $3 helmets) 
All children must be accompanied by an adult. 
Space is limited, Tickets must be purchase in advance. No tickets sold at door. 
Tickets at Eventbrite:  click here 
 
ATTENTION ALL GRADS.  Grad quotes are due January 12th.  Please start thinking about how you want to be remembered.  
Check the yearbook Facebook page for details on where to send them or drop them with Shawn in room 119 on day 1’s.  
There is an 80 word maximum so be clever and be concise.  Ask Rayyan or Mika if you have any questions.  Mr. Robinson 

INTERESTED IN A CAREER IN MEDICINE.  Want the chance to find out more about what Medical school is like?  Or what 
your options are?  Have some questions you wish you could ask someone who is IN the process?  Well, this is your 
chance!  One of Moscrop's very own past grads is coming out to talk about his experiences and knowledge about being in 
Medical school and giving you a chance to ask any questions that you might have.  Ms. Dato 

When: Wednesday, December 20th at lunch (11:35 - 12:15) 
Where: In room 326 
Who: anyone who is interested, of any grade, with priority going to grade 11s and 12s  

How do you sign up?  Enter your name, grade & info on this google 
form link:  https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform
?usp=sf_link 

SPACE IS LIMITED TO 30 - sign up quick.  If there is still space, walk-ins will be welcome. 
 
DO YOU LOVE TO WRITE?  Talk to your teacher about writing a story or poem for this year’s WORDS WRITING PROJECT.  
It might be chosen to be printed in the 2017/18 WORDS Anthology!  Submit your written work to your teacher by February 15, 
2018. 
 
WITH THE PURCHASE OF THE YEARBOOK, get the chance to be entered into 1 of 3 weekly draws for a Moscrop hoodie!  
Make your payments this week, at the office or online.  Enter the draw by emailing your receipt to Mssyrbook@gmail.com or 
dropping it off in the tray by the office.  Mr. Robinson 

LIBRARY VOLUNTEERS.  Please meet in the Learning Commons (Library) at the beginning of lunch on Friday, December 
15th for a yearbook photo.  Thanks! Ms. Callister 

‘TIS THE SEASON FOR CARDS!  The Fine Arts Council will be selling Christmas cards in the foyer from December 11-15 for 
a dollar each or 10 for $12.  Order them for pick up in the following week.  Mr. Botting 
 
SOCIALS HONOURS MEETING:  There will be a meeting today Thursday, December 14th in Ms. Tapia’s room 333. Please 
attend for a check-in on progress, as well as to have any questions answered about the portfolio. 
 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/patinage-noel-tickets-40864897007
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:Mssyrbook@gmail.com


AGENDA PLANNERS.  We have received a few more Agenda Planners.  If you have paid the student activity fee and have 
not received a planner, please ask for one at the office. 
 
"IN-SCHOOL" SERVICE HOURS RECORD:  In-School Service Hours Record for the month of November is due.  Please 
hand in your Service Hours Record (green form) to Ms. Clements in the Office.  Make sure that your name is legible otherwise 
you run the risk of not getting credit for the service.  Service Hours Record must be submitted MONTHLY.  Forms are 
available at the Office. Ms. Clements 
 
CANDYGRAMS AND GIFT WRAPPING 
Pre-order Candygrams in the foyer from December 11th to 15th.  Delivery will be December 18th during blocks 3 and 4.  Gift 
wrapping will also be in the foyer.  Thank you for your support!  Grad Council / Ms. Bacot. 
1 Candygram (1bag)........... $4.00 
2 Candygrams (2bags)........ $7.00 
 
GIFT WRAPPING 
Average sized gifts............. $4.00 each gift 
Large sized gifts................. $4.00 each gift 
Any sized gift with a purchase of a candygram... $3.00 each 
 
RISING ABOVE - a documentary about bullying.  Are you interested in the topic of bullying? The Mentorship Program at 
Moscrop is taking a group of 30 Moscropians to see the Canadian documentary called Rising Above. The documentary has 
been well-received by audiences across Canada. It tells the stories of ten Canadians who have either been the targets of 
bullying or a person who bullied others in the past — their stories of hope, growth and courage in overcoming and rising above 
the challenges they faced. This will be a valuable and potentially life-changing experience! Here are the details: 
 
Date Thursday, January 25, 2018 (Day 1) 
Time:  9:00 am to 12:00 pm 
Location:  Silvercity Metropolis at Metrotown 
Transportation:  students will be responsible for their own transportation to and from Metrotown 
Cost:  tickets are free, but there is a charge of $5.80 for optional refreshments 
Field Trip Forms: GREEN field trip forms are available from the Moscrop Main Office - spots are first come first served so 

get your form in ASAP! 
Questions? See Mrs. Loong or Ms. Quelch 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
NEW!  DO YOU HAVE A CLOSET FULL OF CLOTHES THAT YOU NEVER WEAR?  Donate gently used clothes to the 
Sleep Tight Clothing Drive for Covenant House!  Clothing will be collected at lunch in the foyer from December 11-15.  Each 
article of clothing is one entry for a chance to win 1 of 2 $10 Metrotown Gift cards.  Ms. Vancic. 
 
MOSCROP LEO CLUB is hosting a Christmas hot chocolate sale at the multi this week during lunch, from Dec 11 – Dec 15th.  
Ms. Clowers. 
 
WHAT’S GOOD, MOSCROP?  MENTAL HEALTH CLUB will be hosting a guest speaker today Thursday Dec 14th, to talk 
about resounding mental health issues within our community.  The presentation will be held in Mr. Stemo’s room 337.  Spots 
are limited, so make sure you sign up outside the room and have a chance to be drawn in the raffle!  Mr. Stemo 
 
 
ATHLETICS 
 
BORED AT LUNCH? Come watch Basketball intramurals Monday through Thursday in the large gym. You might see some 
dunks! 
 
NEW!  GIRLS ONLY!  COME TRY HOCKEY.  Join us for this free event. 
Would you like to see why girl’s hockey is one of the fastest growing sports and see if you like it?  Girls from Burnaby, and 
neighbouring cities, are invited to come try ice hockey in a fun, safe on-ice session with the Burnaby Wildcats, the female 
division of the Burnaby Minor Hockey Association! 
 
Saturday, February 3, 2018 
Kensington Park Arena 
6159 Curtis St, Burnaby  
12:15pm to 1:15pm 
1:45pm to 2:45pm 
 
Everything is provided – equipment, coaches, Wildcat Players & refreshments! 
It’s not just your brother’s game!  Come check it out! 
 
Click here to register for this free event. 
For more information contact burnabygirlstryhockey@gmail.com 
 

 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeiEPoXcWwe3cD8EGqGy_DFvbdbRvg0tLOHCQu1njmhI32vUA/viewform
mailto:burnabygirlstryhockey@gmail.com
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Friday, December 15, 2017 Day 2 Periods:  5 6 7 8 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 

 
 
 

WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Ostracize. Exclude (someone) from a society or group. “She felt ostracized by society.” 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
PATINAGE DE NOËL!  
CPF Burnaby Chapter is pleased to invite everyone to a Family Christmas Skate with Bonhomme et le père Noël! 
 
samedi 16 décembre 2017 
12:30 – 1:45pm 
Winterfest Rink at Canlan Ice Sports 
Burnaby 8 Rinks 
6501 Sprott Street, Burnaby 
 
Join Santa and Bonhomme for skating, music and light refreshments! 
Everyone is welcome - no French required! 
Admission:  $3 per skater (Free for CPF Burnaby members!) 
Bring your own skates and helmet (or rent $4 skates, $3 helmets) 
All children must be accompanied by an adult. 
Space is limited, Tickets must be purchase in advance. No tickets sold at door. 
Tickets at Eventbrite:  click here 
 
ATTENTION ALL GRADS.  Grad quotes are due January 12th.  Please start thinking about how you want to be 
remembered.  Check the yearbook Facebook page for details on where to send them or drop them with Shawn in 
room 119 on day 1’s.  There is an 80 word maximum so be clever and be concise.  Ask Rayyan or Mika if you 
have any questions.  Mr. Robinson 

INTERESTED IN A CAREER IN MEDICINE.  Want the chance to find out more about what Medical school is like?  
Or what are your options?  Have some questions you wish you could ask someone who is IN the process?  Well, 
this is your chance!  One of Moscrop's very own past grads is coming out to talk about his experiences and 
knowledge about being in Medical school and giving you a chance to ask any questions that you might have.  Ms. 
Dato 

When: Wednesday, December 20th at lunch (11:35 - 12:15) 
Where: In room 326 
Who: anyone who is interested, of any grade, with priority going to grade 11s and 12s  

How do you sign up?  Enter your name, grade & info on this google 
form link:  https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_v
Ng/viewform?usp=sf_link 

SPACE IS LIMITED TO 30 - sign up quick.  If there is still space, walk-ins will be welcome. 
 
DO YOU LOVE TO WRITE?  Talk to your teacher about writing a story or poem for this year’s WORDS WRITING 
PROJECT.  It might be chosen to be printed in the 2017/18 WORDS Anthology!  Submit your written work to your 
teacher by February 15, 2018. 

LIBRARY VOLUNTEERS.  Please meet in the Learning Commons (Library) at the beginning of lunch on Friday, 
December 15th for a yearbook photo.  Thanks! Ms. Callister 

‘TIS THE SEASON FOR CARDS!  The Fine Arts Council will be selling Christmas cards in the foyer from 
December 11-15 for a dollar each or 10 for $12.  Order them for pick up in the following week.  Mr. Botting 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/patinage-noel-tickets-40864897007
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform?usp=sf_link


CANDYGRAMS AND GIFT WRAPPING 
Pre-order Candygrams in the foyer from December 11th to 15th.  Delivery will be December 18th during blocks 3 
and 4.  Gift wrapping will also be in the foyer.  Thank you for your support!  Grad Council / Ms. Bacot. 
1 Candygram (1bag)........... $4.00 
2 Candygrams (2bags)........ $7.00 
 
GIFT WRAPPING 
Average sized gifts............. $4.00 each gift 
Large sized gifts................. $4.00 each gift 
Any sized gift with a purchase of a candygram... $3.00 each 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
NEW!  TIS THE SEASON TO BE JOLLY MOSCROPIANS!  Come down to the foyer at lunch from Dec 18-21 for 
a Christmas art supply drive.  Bring down used candles, beads, clothes or anything that can be reused and are 
still in decent condition, to us with a jolly Christmas spirit and grab a candy cane!  Ms. Chow 

NEW!  LIMITED WHISTLER CLUB SPOTS ARE NOW BEING RELEASED ON SELECT TRIPS!  Didn't get a 
seat on the Whistler Club bus but want to come skiing or snowboarding this season in one of the World's most 
beautiful Ski Resorts?  We have a few spots available on the following trips: 

Saturday, January 27 
Sunday, February 4 
Sunday, March 4 

Take advantage and secure your seat ASAP (first come, first serve until full), by paying Ms. Kim in the main 
office.  Whistler Club permission forms are available in room 313 or in the PE office.  Hurry!  Ms. Dato 

DO YOU HAVE A CLOSET FULL OF CLOTHES THAT YOU NEVER WEAR?  Donate gently used clothes to the 
Sleep Tight Clothing Drive for Covenant House!  Clothing will be collected at lunch in the foyer from December 
11-15.  Each article of clothing is one entry for a chance to win 1 of 2 $10 Metrotown Gift cards.  Ms. Vancic. 
 
MOSCROP LEO CLUB is hosting a Christmas hot chocolate sale at the multi this week during lunch, from Dec 11 
– Dec 15th.  Ms. Clowers. 
 
 
ATHLETICS 
 
GIRLS ONLY!  COME TRY HOCKEY.  Join us for this free event. 
Would you like to see why girl’s hockey is one of the fastest growing sports and see if you like it?  Girls from 
Burnaby, and neighbouring cities, are invited to come try ice hockey in a fun, safe on-ice session with the Burnaby 
Wildcats, the female division of the Burnaby Minor Hockey Association! 
 
Saturday, February 3, 2018 
Kensington Park Arena 
6159 Curtis St, Burnaby  
12:15pm to 1:15pm 
1:45pm to 2:45pm 
 
Everything is provided – equipment, coaches, Wildcat Players & refreshments! 
It’s not just your brother’s game!  Come check it out! 
 
Click here to register for this free event. 
For more information contact burnabygirlstryhockey@gmail.com 
 

 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeiEPoXcWwe3cD8EGqGy_DFvbdbRvg0tLOHCQu1njmhI32vUA/viewform
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Moscrop Secondary Student Bulletin 
moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/  burnabyschools.ca 

 
Monday, December 18, 2017 Day 1 Periods:  1 2 3 4 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 
 

 
 

WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Tenuous. Very weak or slight; insubstantial. “A tenuous argument.” 
 
GENERAL 
 
NEW!  SENIOR LEADERSHIP IS HOSTING A WINTER SPIRIT WEEK from Monday, December 18 – Friday, 
December 22.  Monday will be ugly sweater day, Tuesday will be onesie day, Wednesday will be snowman day 
(dress up in winter clothes, pin the carrot on the snowman), Thursday will be socks and sandals day, Friday will 
be Santa’s workshop (Teachers as Santa, students as elves).  We hope to see all of your winter spirit! 
Ms. M. Chow 
 
NEW!  TIS THE SEASON FOR GIVING!  Give back to the downtown eastside women’s centre by donating 
clothes, shoes, and feminine hygiene products.  For every donation, you will receive free peppermint bark!  Also 
available to buy for $1-2.  We can also wrap your personal gift for only .50 cents!  Come down to the multi this 
week to share the holiday spirit.  Ms. C. Wong 
 
INTERESTED IN A CAREER IN MEDICINE.  Want the chance to find out more about what Medical school is like?  
Or what are your options?  Have some questions you wish you could ask someone who is IN the process?  Well, 
this is your chance!  One of Moscrop's very own past grads is coming out to talk about his experiences and 
knowledge about being in Medical school and giving you a chance to ask any questions that you might have.  Ms. 
Dato 

When: Wednesday, December 20th at lunch (11:35 - 12:15) 
Where: In room 326 
Who: anyone who is interested, of any grade, with priority going to grade 11s and 12s  

How do you sign up?  Enter your name, grade & info on this google 
form link:  https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_v
Ng/viewform?usp=sf_link  SPACE IS LIMITED TO 30 - sign up quick.  If there is still space, walk-ins will be 
welcome. 
 
CLUBS 
 
NEW!  TIS THE SEASON TO BE JOLLY MOSCROPIANS!  Come down to the foyer at lunch from Dec 18-21 for 
a Christmas art supply drive.  Bring down used candles, beads, clothes or anything that can be reused and are 
still in decent condition, to us with a jolly Christmas spirit and grab a candy cane!  Ms. Chow 
 
NEW!  LIMITED WHISTLER CLUB SPOTS ARE NOW BEING RELEASED ON SELECT TRIPS!  Didn't get a 
seat on the Whistler Club bus but want to come skiing or snowboarding this season in one of the World's most 
beautiful Ski Resorts?  We have a few spots available on the following trips: 

• Saturday, January 27 
• Sunday, February 4 
• Sunday, March 4 

Take advantage and secure your seat ASAP (first come, first serve until full), by paying Ms. Kim in the main 
office.  Whistler Club permission forms are available in room 313 or in the PE office.  Hurry!  Ms. Dato 
 
 
ATHLETICS 
 
GIRLS ONLY!  COME TRY HOCKEY.  Join us for this free event. 
Would you like to see why girl’s hockey is one of the fastest growing sports and see if you like it?  Girls from 
Burnaby, and neighbouring cities, are invited to come try ice hockey in a fun, safe on-ice session with the Burnaby 
Wildcats, the female division of the Burnaby Minor Hockey Association! 

Saturday, February 3, 2018 
Kensington Park Arena 
6159 Curtis St, Burnaby  
12:15pm to 1:15pm 
1:45pm to 2:45pm 

Everything is provided – equipment, coaches, Wildcat Players & refreshments!     
It’s not just your brother’s game!  Come check it out! 
Click here to register for this free event. 
For more information contact burnabygirlstryhockey@gmail.com 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeiEPoXcWwe3cD8EGqGy_DFvbdbRvg0tLOHCQu1njmhI32vUA/viewform
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Moscrop Secondary Student Bulletin 
moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/  burnabyschools.ca 

 
Tuesday, December 19, 2017 Day 2 Periods:  5 6 7 8 

Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Elegiac. Having a mournful quality. “An elegiac poem.” 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
NEW!  WITH THE PURCHASE OF THE YEARBOOK, get the chance to be entered into 1 of 3 weekly draws for 
a Moscrop Hoodie!  Make your payments this week, at the office or online.  Enter the draw by emailing your 
receipt to mssyrbook@gmail.com or dropping it off in the folder by the office.  Mr. Robinson 
 
SENIOR LEADERSHIP IS HOSTING A WINTER SPIRIT WEEK from Monday, December 18 – Friday, December 
22.  Monday will be ugly sweater day, Tuesday will be onesie day, Wednesday will be snowman day (dress up in 
winter clothes, pin the carrot on the snowman), Thursday will be socks and sandals day, Friday will be Santa’s 
workshop (Teachers as Santa, students as elves).  We hope to see all of your winter spirit!  Ms. M. Chow 
 
TIS THE SEASON FOR GIVING!  Give back to the downtown eastside women’s centre by donating clothes, 
shoes, and feminine hygiene products.  For every donation, you will receive free peppermint bark!  Also available 
to buy for $1-2.  We can also wrap your personal gift for only .50 cents!  Come down to the multi this week to 
share the holiday spirit.  Ms. C. Wong 
 
INTERESTED IN A CAREER IN MEDICINE.  Want the chance to find out more about what Medical school is like?  
Or what are your options?  Have some questions you wish you could ask someone who is IN the process?  Well, 
this is your chance!  One of Moscrop's very own past grads is coming out to talk about his experiences and 
knowledge about being in Medical school and giving you a chance to ask any questions that you might have.  Ms. 
Dato 

When: Wednesday, December 20th at lunch (11:35 - 12:15) 
Where: In room 326 
Who: anyone who is interested, of any grade, with priority going to grade 11s and 12s  

How do you sign up?  Enter your name, grade & info on this google 
form link:  https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_v
Ng/viewform?usp=sf_link  SPACE IS LIMITED TO 30 - sign up quick.  If there is still space, walk-ins will be 
welcome. 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
TIS THE SEASON TO BE JOLLY MOSCROPIANS!  Come down to the foyer at lunch from Dec 18-21 for a 
Christmas art supply drive.  Bring down used candles, beads, clothes or anything that can be reused and are still 
in decent condition, to us with a jolly Christmas spirit and grab a candy cane!  Ms. Chow 
 
LIMITED WHISTLER CLUB SPOTS ARE NOW BEING RELEASED ON SELECT TRIPS!  Didn't get a seat on 
the Whistler Club bus but want to come skiing or snowboarding this season in one of the World's most beautiful 
Ski Resorts?  We have a few spots available on the following trips: 

• Saturday, January 27 
• Sunday, February 4 
• Sunday, March 4 

Take advantage and secure your seat ASAP (first come, first serve until full), by paying Ms. Kim in the main 
office.  Whistler Club permission forms are available in room 313 or in the PE office.  Hurry!  Ms. Dato 
 
 
ATHLETICS 
 
GIRLS ONLY!  COME TRY HOCKEY.  Join us for this free event. 
Would you like to see why girl’s hockey is one of the fastest growing sports and see if you like it?  Girls from 
Burnaby, and neighbouring cities, are invited to come try ice hockey in a fun, safe on-ice session with the Burnaby 
Wildcats, the female division of the Burnaby Minor Hockey Association! 

Saturday, February 3, 2018 
Kensington Park Arena 
6159 Curtis St, Burnaby  
12:15pm to 1:15pm 
1:45pm to 2:45pm 

Everything is provided – equipment, coaches, Wildcat Players & refreshments!     
It’s not just your brother’s game!  Come check it out! 
Click here to register for this free event. 
For more information contact burnabygirlstryhockey@gmail.com 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/
mailto:mssyrbook@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform?usp=sf_link
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Moscrop Secondary Student Bulletin 
moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/  burnabyschools.ca 
 
Wednesday, December 20, 2017 Day 1 Periods:  1 2 3 4 
Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 
 
 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Obsequious adj.  Obedient or attentive to an excessive degree.  
“The obsequious service resulted in an excellent tip.” 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
NEW!  THANK YOU to everyone who donated to the Moscrop 
Sleep Tight clothing drive.  We raised over 200 articles of clothing!  
Congratulations to Serena Dong and Aria Chui for each winning 
$10 Metrotown Giftcards.  Please pick them up at Ms. Vancic’s 
room before Friday.  (Sleep Tight Club / Ms. Vancic) 
 
NEW!  CHRISTMAS GRAM.  I don’t want a lot for Christmas . . . There is just one thing I need . . . AND THAT’S 
A CHRISTMAS GRAM!  What’s a Christmas gram, you ask?  It’s a musical telegram that will be delivered to your 
friend’s class by Moscrop carolers!  To order, come down to the Foyer at lunch this week.  $3 per gram. 
(Music Council / Ms. Rundell / Ms Sigerson) 
 
WITH THE PURCHASE OF THE YEARBOOK, get the chance to be entered into 1 of 3 weekly draws for a 
Moscrop Hoodie!  Make your payments this week, at the office or online.  Enter the draw by emailing your receipt 
to mssyrbook@gmail.com or dropping it off in the folder by the office.  (Mr. Robinson) 
 
SENIOR LEADERSHIP IS HOSTING A WINTER SPIRIT WEEK:  Wednesday will be snowman day (dress up in 
winter clothes, pin the carrot on the snowman), Thursday will be socks and sandals day, Friday will be Santa’s 
workshop (Teachers as Santa, students as elves).  We hope to see all of your winter spirit! 
(Senior Leadership / Ms. M. Chow) 
 
TIS THE SEASON TO BE JOLLY MOSCROPIANS!  Come down to the foyer at lunch from Dec 18-21 for a 
Christmas art supply drive.  Bring down used candles, beads, clothes or anything that can be reused and are still 
in decent condition, to us with a jolly Christmas spirit and grab a candy cane!  (Ms. A. Chow) 
 
TIS THE SEASON FOR GIVING!  Give back to the Downtown Eastside Women’s Centre by donating clothes, 
shoes, and feminine hygiene products.  For every donation, you will receive free peppermint bark!  Also available 
to buy for $1-2.  We can also wrap your personal gift for only .50 cents!  Come down to the multi this week to 
share the holiday spirit.  (DEWC Club / Ms. C. Wong) 
 
INTERESTED IN A CAREER IN MEDICINE.  Want the chance to find out more about what Medical school is like?  
Or what are your options?  Have some questions you wish you could ask someone who is IN the process?  Well, 
this is your chance!  One of Moscrop's very own past grads is coming out to talk about his experiences and 
knowledge about being in Medical school and giving you a chance to ask any questions that you might have. 
(Ms. Dato) 
 

When: Wednesday, December 20th at lunch (11:35 - 12:15) 
Where: In room 326 
Who: anyone who is interested, of any grade, with priority going to grade 11s and 12s  

 
How do you sign up?  Enter your name, grade & info on this google  
form link:  https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_v
Ng/viewform?usp=sf_link  SPACE IS LIMITED TO 30 - sign up quick.  If there is still space, walk-ins will be 
welcome. 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
LIMITED WHISTLER CLUB SPOTS ARE NOW BEING RELEASED ON SELECT TRIPS!  Didn't get a seat on 
the Whistler Club bus but want to come skiing or snowboarding this season in one of the World's most beautiful 
Ski Resorts?  We have a few spots available on the following trips: 
 

• Saturday, January 27 
• Sunday, February 4 
• Sunday, March 4 

 
Take advantage and secure your seat ASAP (first come, first serve until full), by paying Ms. Kim in the main 
office.  Whistler Club permission forms are available in room 313 or in the PE office.  Hurry!  (Ms. Dato) 
 
 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=1agyc%2b/K&id=5F0440A22940B94531425BA2CD77F16970F70E67&thid=OIP.1agyc-_Khvzh6Xyn8bgiRgHaFe&q=Google+Image+Gallery+Christmas&simid=608021999312111015&selectedIndex=167
http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/
mailto:mssyrbook@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfbYmmm09yI1tPix5u6EtiUaJ8mdxuqTJsggA_7Rq8rAE_vNg/viewform?usp=sf_link


Moscrop Secondary Student Bulletin 
moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/  burnabyschools.ca 
 
Thursday, December 21, 2017 Day 2 Periods:  5 6 7 8 
Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 

 
 
 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Recondite adj. (of a subject or knowledge) Little known, obscure, abstruse. 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
NEW! Truth & Reconciliation Day: Moscrop Secondary 
Working Together to Move Forward - January 18, 2018 
  
On January 18, 2018 grade 10 students at Moscrop Secondary, Elders, Aboriginal students, Aboriginal 
leaders from several nations, community members and staff will be engaging in the formal Truth and 
Reconciliation Day. The purpose of this day is to acknowledge that we are living, learning and teaching 
at Moscrop Secondary on the traditional ancestral and unceded territories of the Coast-Salish Nations 
of Musqueam, Tsleil-Waututh and Squamish nations.  We acknowledge the TRC Calls to Action that 
reconciliation is needed within education, and we celebrate the resiliency, strength and gifts that 
indigenous communities bring to our community and this event will encourage cultural exchange. The 
Truth and Reconciliation Day will include interactive workshops focussing on the theme of working 
together to move forward.  
 
 
NEW!  IMPORTANT REMINDERS TO ALL GRADUATING GRADE 12S: 
1. You should be working on your Mini-Capstone AT LEAST 30 minutes per week (and more over the 
break?) and filling out your action log 
 
2. Your Module 2: Mini-Capstone update, Action log, Transition Plan, Budget and Resume are due 
January 10/11 to your English 12 teacher (budget guide and Module 2 project sample is posted on 
the Moscrop website and on FB) 
 
3. Download the Moscrop APP and subscribe to all your classes AND Graduation Transitions - 
Yearlong, to receive important updates and reminders. 
 
4. Have a great winter holiday!  and be safe.  (Ms. Dato) 
 
 
THANK YOU to everyone who donated to the Moscrop Sleep Tight clothing drive.  We raised over 200 
articles of clothing!  Congratulations to Serena Dong and Aria Chui for each winning $10 Metrotown 
Giftcards.  Please pick them up at Ms. Vancic’s room before Friday.  (Sleep Tight Club / Ms. Vancic) 
 
 
CHRISTMAS GRAM.  I don’t want a lot for Christmas . . . There is just one thing I need . . . AND 
THAT’S A CHRISTMAS GRAM!  What’s a Christmas gram, you ask?  It’s a musical telegram that will 
be delivered to your friend’s class by Moscrop carolers!  To order, come down to the Foyer at lunch this 
week.  $3 per gram.  (Music Council / Ms Sigerson) 
 
 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/


WITH THE PURCHASE OF THE YEARBOOK, get the chance to be entered into 1 of 3 weekly draws 
for a Moscrop Hoodie!  Make your payments this week, at the office or online.  Enter the draw by 
emailing your receipt to mssyrbook@gmail.com or dropping it off in the folder by the office. 
(Mr. Robinson) 
 
 
SENIOR LEADERSHIP IS HOSTING A WINTER SPIRIT WEEK: Thursday will be socks and sandals 
day, Friday will be Santa’s workshop (Teachers as Santa, students as elves).  We hope to see all of 
your winter spirit! (Senior Leadership / Ms. M. Chow) 
 
 
TIS THE SEASON TO BE JOLLY MOSCROPIANS!  Come down to the foyer at lunch from Dec 18-21 
for a Christmas art supply drive.  Bring down used candles, beads, clothes or anything that can be 
reused and are still in decent condition, to us with a jolly Christmas spirit and grab a candy cane! 
(Ms. A. Chow) 
 
 
TIS THE SEASON FOR GIVING!  Give back to the Downtown Eastside Women’s Centre by donating 
clothes, shoes, and feminine hygiene products.  For every donation, you will receive free peppermint 
bark!  Also available to buy for $1-2.  We can also wrap your personal gift for only .50 cents!  Come 
down to the multi this week to share the holiday spirit.  (DEWC Club / Ms. C. Wong) 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
LIMITED WHISTLER CLUB SPOTS ARE NOW BEING RELEASED ON SELECT TRIPS!  Didn't get a 
seat on the Whistler Club bus but want to come skiing or snowboarding this season in one of the 
World's most beautiful Ski Resorts?  We have a few spots available on the following trips: 
 

• Saturday, January 27 
• Sunday, February 4 
• Sunday, March 4 

 
Take advantage and secure your seat ASAP (first come, first serve until full), by paying Ms. Kim in the 
main office.  Whistler Club permission forms are available in room 313 or in the PE office.  Hurry!  (Ms. 
Dato) 
 
 
SCHOLARSHIPS 
 
NEW!  GRADE 10, 11 AND GRADE 12 - ROTARY CLUB OF BURNABY METROTOWN: 
 
The Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown is sponsoring 5 students for RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership 
Award) over the Easter Long Weekend.  The successful candidates will go on an all-expense paid 
camping adventure to Camp Elphinstone with other teens from all over BC. 
  
For more information, go to Ms. Clowers blog and look under Rotary Adventures 
  
DEADLINE to submit resumes is January 15, 2018. 

mailto:mssyrbook@gmail.com


Moscrop Secondary Student Bulletin 
moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/  burnabyschools.ca 
 
Friday, December 22, 2017 Day 1 Periods:  1 2 3 4 
Teachers – please read this bullet in to your class in per iod 1  
 

 

 
 
 
WORD OF THE DAY 
 
Incisive adj. (of a person or mental process).  Intelligently analytical and clear-thinking.  Accurate and 
sharply focused. 
 
 
GENERAL 
 
TODAY’S BELL SCHEDULE – 5-PERIOD DAY 
 

Warning Bell 8:35a 
Period 1 8:40a – 9:40a 
Period 2 9:45a – 10:50a 
Nutrition Break 10:50a – 11:05a 
Warning Bell 10:59a 
Period 3 11:05a – 12:10p 
LUNCH 12:10p – 12:55p 
Warning Bell 12:50p 
Period 4 12:55p – 1:55p 
Sing-a-long in MPR 2:00p – 3:02p 

 
 
TRUTH & RECONCILIATION DAY: Moscrop Secondary 
Working Together to Move Forward - January 18, 2018 
  
On January 18, 2018 grade 10 students at Moscrop Secondary, Elders, Aboriginal students, Aboriginal 
leaders from several nations, community members and staff will be engaging in the formal Truth and 
Reconciliation Day. The purpose of this day is to acknowledge that we are living, learning and teaching 
at Moscrop Secondary on the traditional ancestral and unceded territories of the Coast-Salish Nations 
of Musqueam, Tsleil-Waututh and Squamish nations.  We acknowledge the TRC Calls to Action that 
reconciliation is needed within education, and we celebrate the resiliency, strength and gifts that 
indigenous communities bring to our community and this event will encourage cultural exchange. The 
Truth and Reconciliation Day will include interactive workshops focussing on the theme of working 
together to move forward.  
 
IMPORTANT REMINDERS TO ALL GRADUATING GRADE 12S: 

1. You should be working on your Mini-Capstone AT LEAST 30 minutes per week (and more over 
the break?) and filling out your action log 

 
2. Your Module 2: Mini-Capstone update, Action log, Transition Plan, Budget and Resume are due 

January 10/11 to your English 12 teacher (budget guide and Module 2 project sample is 
posted on the Moscrop website and on FB) 

 
3. Download the Moscrop APP and subscribe to all your classes AND Graduation Transitions - 

Yearlong, to receive important updates and reminders. 
 

4. Have a great winter holiday!  And be safe.  (Ms. Dato) 

http://moscrop.sd41.bc.ca/
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/


 
THANK YOU to everyone who donated to the Moscrop Sleep Tight clothing drive.  We raised over 200 
articles of clothing!  Congratulations to Serena Dong and Aria Chui for each winning $10 Metrotown 
Giftcards.  Please pick them up at Ms. Vancic’s room before Friday.  (Sleep Tight Club / Ms. Vancic) 
 
CHRISTMAS GRAM.  I don’t want a lot for Christmas . . . There is just one thing I need . . . AND 
THAT’S A CHRISTMAS GRAM!  What’s a Christmas gram, you ask?  It’s a musical telegram that will 
be delivered to your friend’s class by Moscrop carolers!  To order, come down to the Foyer at lunch this 
week.  $3 per gram.  (Music Council / Ms Sigerson) 
 
WITH THE PURCHASE OF THE YEARBOOK, get the chance to be entered into 1 of 3 weekly draws 
for a Moscrop Hoodie!  Make your payments this week, at the office or online.  Enter the draw by 
emailing your receipt to mssyrbook@gmail.com or dropping it off in the folder by the office. 
(Mr. Robinson) 
 
SENIOR LEADERSHIP IS HOSTING A WINTER SPIRIT WEEK: Thursday will be socks and sandals 
day, Friday will be Santa’s workshop (Teachers as Santa, students as elves).  We hope to see all of 
your winter spirit! (Senior Leadership / Ms. M. Chow) 
 
TIS THE SEASON FOR GIVING!  Give back to the Downtown Eastside Women’s Centre by donating 
clothes, shoes, and feminine hygiene products.  For every donation, you will receive free peppermint 
bark!  Also available to buy for $1-2.  We can also wrap your personal gift for only .50 cents!  Come 
down to the multi this week to share the holiday spirit.  (DEWC Club / Ms. C. Wong) 
 
 
CLUBS 
 
LIMITED WHISTLER CLUB SPOTS ARE NOW BEING RELEASED ON SELECT TRIPS!  Didn't get a 
seat on the Whistler Club bus but want to come skiing or snowboarding this season in one of the 
World's most beautiful Ski Resorts?  We have a few spots available on the following trips: 
 

• Saturday, January 27 
• Sunday, February 4 
• Sunday, March 4 

 
Take advantage and secure your seat ASAP (first come, first serve until full), by paying Ms. Kim in the 
main office.  Whistler Club permission forms are available in room 313 or in the PE office.  Hurry!  (Ms. 
Dato) 
 
 
SCHOLARSHIPS 
 
GRADE 10, 11 AND GRADE 12 - ROTARY CLUB OF BURNABY METROTOWN: 
 
The Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown is sponsoring 5 students for RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership 
Award) over the Easter Long Weekend.  The successful candidates will go on an all-expense paid 
camping adventure to Camp Elphinstone with other teens from all over BC. 
  
For more information, go to Ms. Clowers blog and look under Rotary Adventures 
  
DEADLINE to submit resumes is January 15, 2018. 

mailto:mssyrbook@gmail.com
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